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7. Working Alone Policy It was reported that this policy is being reviewed by the 
Office of the University Secretary and General Counsel. 
It was noted that due to various access points to campus 
there may be an issue with reporting to Security. 
It was clarified that it is not necessary to check in physically 
with Security, but workers are required to check in once in 
their area by telephone. 
It was noted that this needs to be communicated to faculty 
and staff.  Ethelinda noted that once approved, an 
implementation plan will be developed to ensure everyone 
is aware of the requirements and that 
managers/supervisors are aware of their responsibilities in 
ensuring a risk assessment is done; that a working alone 
plan is developed for those who work alone and staff who 
work alone are trained. 

Mary Anne and Ethelinda to provide an 
update. 

Open 

8. WS&H Policy Revision It was reported that this policy is being reviewed by the 
office of the University Secretary and General Counsel.  
Ethelinda noted that similar to any type of safety policies, 
an implementation plan is required to ensure everyone is 
aware of the policy. 

Mary Anne to provide an update at the 
next meeting. 

Open 

9. Safety & Health Program 
Audit – Status Report 

Ethelinda Padua reported that a documentation audit has 
been completed.  The University is currently at 61% 
compliant.  The next steps include observation and an 
interview process of 10% of the University population in 
order to conclude the audit. 
Audit recommendations will go to the VP Human 
Resources, Audit and Sustainability with funding 
requirements. 
 
A summary of the audit is available to members if 
requested. 

Ethelinda to provide updates relevant to 
progress. 

Open 

10. Chair - Lab Safety 
Committee 

• 
Terms of 
Reference 

It was reported that in September 2013, the Chair of the 
Lab Safety Committee stepped down and Ed Duval has 
resigned from the committee.  In the interim, issues relevant 
to the laboratories will be forwarded to the Dean of Science 
and/or Chair of Departments for consultation purposes.  
Ethelinda has been recommended by the existing Lab 
Safety Committee members to be the Chair of the 
Committee.  The terms of reference of this subcommittee 
have been revised to ensure appropriate description of its 
mandate and appropriate representation. Ethelinda will call 
a meeting when necessary.   

Ethelinda to provide an update at the 
next meeting 

Open 

11. Terms of Reference Deferred until results of variance application are known.  Open 

 12. Contractor Safety - 
Program 

Ethelinda Padua reported that starting January 2014, the 
Contractor Safety Program will be implemented.   
Contractors will be required to complete a contractor safety 
program training through NEXUS prior to beginning work at 
the University.  
Currently, contractors are also being asked to supply a 
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13. S&H Committee 
Structure 

Ethelinda Padua reported that she received a request from 
the Manitoba Safety and Health Division to provide more 
information regarding the variance request:  More 
specifically, a letter of support from Committee members 
confirming that the current structure of the WS&H 
Committee should remain with all its subcommittees 
reporting to the WS&H Committee of the University.  A 
letter of support was distributed at the meeting to be signed 
by the Committee members. 

Ethelinda Padua is to forward the 
signed letter to the Division. 

Open 

D. Reading Correspondence There was nothing to report on this item.   

E. New Business 
 
 

 

See other business.   

F. Reports from Subcommittees    

1. Radiation Safety 
Committee 

The U of W Desk top Assessment Report was submitted to 
CNSC on October 28th. The only outstanding item is 
submission of TDG training certificates for Shipping and 
Receiving staff. 
The U of W Annual Compliance Report has been submitted 
to CNSC on November 26th. 
Two Radiation Safety Programs have been implemented to 
comply with CNSC Desk top Assessment criteria: 

1) Dose Rate Surveys: Sangita will be conducting and 
documenting dose rate surveys once a month at 
storage room for beta and gamma exposures. 
The internal permit holder will be conducting dose 
rate surveys for neutron sources once a month at 



Agenda Item Subject, Concern or Problem Discussion Recommendation or Action 



Agenda Item Subject, Concern or Problem Discussion Recommenda


